TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 7th March 2016
Meeting started 7.00pm

Present

Chairman Barry Hodgson

Clerk Adele Waddington
Councillor John Dransfield 
Councillor Ruth Crompton

Councillor Beverley Robinson
Councillor Ian Hartley


Councillor Seb Wilcock
Apologies

Councillor Adrian Foulkes, Councillor Karen Plumb, Vice Chairperson Paul Reyner, Councillor Chris Taylor 
Also Present – CCllr Paul White, David Cockburn-Price, Steven Wilcock, Therese Edmonds, Liz Berridge, PC Nigel Keates
Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 7th February 2016 require an amendment.  Cllr Robinson feels that funding could be beneficial to the planter area at the bottom of White Lee Avenue, not Chelsea.  Cllr Hodgson approved the change.
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  
Police Matters
PC Keates attended the meeting to advise that there are changes to personnel from the beginning of April 2016.  He thanked the Councillors for their support whilst he has been in the area and advised that he is moving to Earby, whilst PCSO Trish Thompson is moving to the Nelson area.  There will be a new Community Beat manager who will also be part of the response team, and a full time PCSO.  He feels that he has had brilliant support from everybody, and has been welcomed all over the village and out-lying areas.  He has received great support from his Sergeant and Paul Goodall.  The Councillors thanked PC Keates for his continued support and feel that there has been a great improvement on the amount of rural crime that he and PCSO Thompson have worked hard on for several years.
CCllr Paul White

CCllr White advised that the white lining on the parking area opposite Weavers Court will be done soon.  Adele has chased this and Pendle Council have agreed to contact all neighbours and advise not to park on the car park on the day the lining is due to take place.  This should be done fairly soon.
Cllr Robinson reported that Coal Pit Lane has a lot of pot holes in it and that the road is sinking very bad just below Windy Arbour corner. CCllr White to investigate
CCllr White advised that Lancashire County Council decided not to put the Hall Road surfacing into their plans for the next financial year.

Cllr Hodgson advised that they have had to purchase some stone to repair the road through Wycoller to Parson Lee Farm.  CCllr White will contact Simon Bucknell at LCC and Peter Atkinson at Pendle Council asking for some planings to repair the road.

Cllr Robinson advised that the repairs that Pendle Council did by digging into the grass verge near to Cemetery House has caused issues with the farmer.  The dip in the road needs filling.  CCllr White will see what can be done

Cllr Hodgson advised that the repairs on Burnley Road that were done last year have been ineffective.  CCllr White will report to Highways as drains are blocked and water is running across the road in several places.

Cllr Robinson advised that the horse trough at the end of Gladstone Terrace appears to have water coming out from underneath it.  It is collecting in the road creating a huge puddle when there is a heavy downpour.  CCllr White to report.
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There is also water coming out from the wall at the bungalow at Green Meadow onto the footpath on Colne Road.  It appears that there could be a blocked drain under the garden.  CCllr White to report

Matters Arising
Lengthsman/NWIB
 Steven has completed 21 hours and removed the tree cuttings from the farmers field at Colne Road.  He has also emptied the green bins.  Cllr Robinson asked who the Peace Garden belongs to as there is some drainage work that needs to be carried out.  It is expected that the Vicarage will soon go up for sale so the Trawden in Bloom group are reluctant to do a lot of work if the land will be sold with the house.  Adele to find out
Colne Area Committee

The only item on the agenda was Cowfield Farm wind turbine.  The outcome is not known as yet.
Neighbourhood Plan

Cllr Dransfield advised that a meeting of the group had been held on Sunday 6th March, and although the minutes confirming Trawden’s agreement in the plan have been sent to planning at Pendle, they require a letter.  This has been created, and Cllr Hodgson signed it on behalf of the Council.  All voted that the Council should play an active part in the project.  David Cockburn-Price advised that the Rural Planning Review closes on 21st April 2016.  
A review of buildings and assets in the Parish needs doing, so it was requested that everyone comes up with a list ready for the next meeting.

Allotments
Adele needs to send out the invoices for the rent of the allotments at Cotton Tree.  The decision regarding the change of pricing structure was delayed as Cllr Foulkes was unable to attend the meeting, although tenants will need to be advised if there is a change, in December 2016.  In the meantime, Cllr Dransfield proposed that there should be a 20% increase for the financial year 2016/7.  This was seconded by Cllr Crompton, put to vote – all in favour.
Adele has written to Pendle Council requesting that the land that the allotments are on is transferred to the Parish Council as we have been maintaining the area and collecting the rents for a considerable number of years.  Pendle Council do not benefit from owning this land.

Transfer of Services to Town and Parish Councils
Pendle Council have agreed to transfer the 2 garage sites at Cotton Tree, and the site known as Ash Villas on Colne Road to the Parish Council as from 1st April 2016.  The information relating to the tenants, pricing and terms and conditions should be emailed to Adele very soon.
Adele has had a meeting with a local business who will supply, install and repair the surfacing for a new roundabout on Lanehouse Lane Play area.  Cllr Robinson proposed the ‘Orbit’ equipment as it is suitable for disabled children.  This was seconded by Cllr Crompton – put to vote all in favour.  Adele to send to Tony Greaves to make sure it fits in with them and request how much funding Pendle Council will give towards this.

Cllr Cockburn-Price has been looking at training for Playground inspection and has found a company who will come us.  The cost is £365 per person.  The Councillors felt that this was very expensive and asked whether there could be some negotiation on price.  If not, Adele to attend.  If they are willing to train 2 for £500, Cllr Wilcock to also attend the training.

Position of Clerk from April 2016
Adele has started her new hours, but needs the contract.  Cllr Reyner to supply for the next meeting.
Adele has contact Yorkshire Bank to change the statement delivery address.  Cllr Hodgson signed a letter to approve the changes.
Adele attended a meeting at the Community Centre on Friday regarding their health and safety policy that has been put together.  Adele to send to all Councillors and everyone must agree to these before the confirmation of acceptance can be returned to Liz Berridge
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Victorian Toilet
Cllr Plumb has sent a message to Lester Spencer to see if he is interested in joining a working group for this project and is waiting for a response.  Cllr Plumb to chase
War Memorial Cleaning
Cllr Taylor was unable to attend the meeting.  Any progress to be fed back at next meeting.
Constitution
Copies of the new constitution that Cllr Dransfield has drawn up are to be distributed and will be discussed at the next meeting.  All Councillors to read and make amendments where they feel necessary for discussion
Contingency/Precept

It was agreed by the Council that the precept requested and the contingency built in was sufficient for the expected expenses for 2016/7.
Implications of County Council Budget Cuts

Some of the Trustees from the Community Centre attended the meeting to advise that they have put in an expression of interest in taking on the library and Children’s Centre.  CCllr White advised that it has been requested that it is transferred with the land around the building.  All 12 trustees agreed to the plan with a post office and shop in the building.  It is likely that the library will close as part of the consultation on the Service.  The finite details are yet to be looked at, but there are some great ideas to open a proposed internet cafe, homework club, book exchange etc.    The Post Office are still very keen to offer a service to the community and it would work on a rota basis to cover the opening hours.  Cllr Hartley offered to contact the NFU to see if they can give contacts of other groups who have already done this and will pass the information to Therese.  It is planned that any profit would be put back into the community and Cllr Hodgson agreed, on behalf of the Council that the group will be supported on any developments moving the project forward.
Parish Matters

Adele Waddington checked with Pendle Borough Council about the frequency that the dog fouling bins are emptied.  The Council is still operating it’s Winter schedule and they are emptied on Monday and Wednesday with the exception of the one outside the Community Centre.  This is emptied on Tuesday .

Cllr Hodgson has been quoted by a local company for supplying the dog fouling bags.  The quote was for 25,000 to be called off when required.  Cllr Crompton proposed that we purchase these from the new supplier as they are cheaper.  Seconded Cllr Dransfield, put to vote – all in favour.

Planning Applications

 13/16/0076P – Listed building consent – installation of replacement double glazed oak units to dwelling at Thistleholme, Wycoller Road, Wycoller, Colne.  The Councillors have no objections to this application
13/16/0080P – Erection of one detached dwelling house at land across from 5 Wellhead, Winewall, Colne, Lancs. 

Correspondence

Bank statement received

Historical Town Forum Annual 2015 report received

Advice that the first meeting of The Pendle Soup is to take place on 23rd March 2015 at 7pm at the Cotton Tree Inn

Committee timetable of meetings received from Pendle Borough Council

Price and drawings received from Andy at Let’s Play Everywhere for a new roundabout on Lanehouse play ground

Email received from Julie Hibbert asking Friends of Ballgrove group if they are able to take on additional tasks for the upkeep of the park.  Response from group advising the areas they already cover and that they are unable to take on additional responsibilities

Notification received for the alterations that are soon to take place at junction 13 on the M65
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Email received from Dawn Gawthorpe asking whether a tree can be taken down in her plot to make the growing space larger.  The Council agreed that the tree can be cut back/taken down at the tenant’s expense with the approval of the tree officer at Pendle Council.

Dementia 2020 conference to take place on 8th June 2016 in Manchester.

Advice of the Health and Social Care Scrutiny Panel meeting 

Invitation to take part in the Queens 90th birthday beacons on 21st April

Information of the Public Spaces Protection Order received from Pendle Borough Council in play areas, multi use game areas and cemeteries.  This is a legal document that covers those not in formal parks or recreation areas (ie Ball Grove)

Password and monthly updates for the electoral register received

Expression of interests invited for Countryside Sites from Lancashire County Council

Opinions invited from Parish Council regarding the age limit for taxi and private hire vehicles in Pendle.  The proposals were accepted

Commemorative medal received for the Queens 90th birthday with an invitation to purchase

Royal Horticulture Update received

Transfer documents for Lanehouse Lane Playground received.  These were signed by Cllr Hodgson and Cllr Dransfield.  Witnessed by Adele Waddington.  To be returned to Pendle Council ASAP

Pendle’s planning Framework letter received and sent to all Councillors

Finance
Bank transfer of £287.06 for Adele Waddington February pay
Bank transfer of £57.99 for Adele Waddington February expenses

Bank transfer of £241.50 to Steven Hounslow for February hours

Bank transfer of £23.00 to HMRC for February Tax
Meeting closed 10.25pm – next meeting 4th April 2016
Dates for future meetings
4th April, 
9th May, 
13th June,
 4th July, 
No meeting in august, 
5th September, 
3rd October, 
7th November, 
5th December 
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